City buys historic Booth farm house
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Coquitlam Mayor Richard Stewart announces on Wednesday the city
has purchased the historic Booth Farm, a 112-year-old home on
Brunette Avenue.
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A place where Coquitlam pioneers gathered after church for Sunday picnics will be saved by the city as part of its push to preserve
heritage homes and buildings.

On Wednesday, Mayor Richard Stewart announced the municipality had bought Booth Farm on Brunette Avenue for $590,000 - plus
an adjoining vacant lot for $510,000 - with the aim to re-create the community spirit that once prevailed on the property.

Built in 1901, Booth Farm is either the oldest or second oldest home in Coquitlam. According to the city's heritage inventory
narrative, a home on nearby Marathon Court (known as the Brehaut House) was built in either 1898 or 1909.

Booth Farm was built with lumber from Fraser Mills in Maillardville, which at the turn of the last century was the biggest sawmill in
the British Commonwealth. The property is named after the original owner, Ralph Booth, the area's reeve from 1904 to 1908.

Stewart, who grew up three blocks from Booth Farm, said at a news conference Wednesday he could imagine the pioneering families
such as the Boileaus, Parés, Seguins and Marcaux - his mother's ancestors - enjoying the activities on the dairy farm.

With the recent acquisition of Booth Farm - a two-storey, 2,300 sq. ft. home - the city now owns three heritage assets, including Ryan
House and Mackin House, both located beside Place des Arts and built in 1908 and 1913 respectively. All three homes are listed as of
"primary" value in the city's heritage inventory.

Now, the city will undertake a detailed analysis of the property for its long-term use, Stewart said, adding, "l look forward to the next
chapter of Booth Farm."
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